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Lance J.M. Steinhart, P.C. 

Attorney At Law 
1720 Windward Concourse 

Suite 115 
Alpharetta, Georgia 30005 

Also Admitted in New York Telephone: (770)232-9200 
and Maryland Facsimile: (770)232-9208 

Email: lsteinhart@telecomcounsel.com 

March 16,2011 

VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 

Renee J. Jenkins 

Director of Administration 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 E. Broad St. 
Columbus, OH 43215-3793 
(614)466-3016 

Re: Global Capacity Direct, LLC f/k/a Vanco Direct USA, LLC 
Case No. 11 -1156-TP-ATR and 11 -1158-TP-ACE 

Dear Ms. Jenkins: 

Enclosed please find for filing an original and ten (10) copies of Global Capacity Direct, 
LLC f/k/a Vanco Direct USA, LLC's responses to the Commission's request for additional 
information in the above-referenced matter. 

1 have also enclosed an exfra copy of this letter to be date stamped and returned to me in the 
enclosed, self addressed, postage prepaid envelope. If you have any questions, or if 1 may provide 
you with additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Respectfully it^ralitted. 
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Lance^M. Steinhart 
AttOTjey for Global Capacity Group, Inc., 
Global Capacity Direct, LLC and 
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1. In the Annual Report that was received for 2009 data, the company providing the 
information was Global Capacity Direct, LLC. The PUCO has no record of an application 
for a name change for Vanco Direct to Global Capacity. When did the name change occur 
and why was the PUCO not notified by a proper filing? 

Response: In the mist of changing Vanco Direct USA, LLC's name with all 
Commissions, Vanco Direct USA, LLC went into bankruptcy. All work was halted. 

In the same Annual Report referenced in question 1, it was reported that Global Capacity 
Direct has 112 residential and 140 business customers. Please verify these numbers and 
indicate whether or not any customers subscribe to BLES (basic local exchange service) 
or if they receive packages only. If residential/business customers will be affected by 
these applications, they need to be properly notified and the certification application will 
need to be amended. 

Response: Unfortunately, the figures provided in the 2009 Annual Report are 
incorrect. Vanco Direct USA, LLC is in the process of contacting Shawn Smith to 
fix the report immediately. The company has business customers only, and no 
customers subscribe to BLES. 

3. Please verify that the company applying for certification that will be taking ownership of 
Global Capacity intends to offer data services and only to business customers. 

Response: That is correct. Pivotal intends to offer data services and only to 
business customers. 

4. Please verify whether a customer notice has been sent and if not, when this will occur. 

Response: No. Customer notices will be sent at least 30 days prior to the 
transaction in accordance with FCC rules and regulations. 


